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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I hope that you have had a lovely week. It has been an 
extremely busy one in school with the children in Year 6 sitting 
their Statutory Assessments. They have come into school 
bright and early, enjoyed a hearty breakfast then sat the tests. 
We are incredibly proud of the effort that they have put in, they 
have been amazing. Thank you to all their teachers, and 
parents that have supported them. 
 
Also this week the children across the school have been busy 
practising for Sports Day. Mr Brown has been working with 
them to ensure that they are feeling confident, and ready to 
share their efforts with you on 26th June. 
 
The library work is coming along well. Thank you to Tim and 
Ben for making sure the library is ready to paint before 
installation starts after the half term break. Please reply to Mrs 
Oakes’ email if you are able to spare some time to come in 
and help. 
 
Next week the children in Key Stage 2 will be auditioning for 
the school production. We are really excited after the success 
of last year and are very much looking forward to seeing the 
children sing the parts to the musical. 
 
In addition, next week we will be having our next Young Carers 
Fun Session on the afternoon of Wednesday 22nd May.  For 
further information you can access Cornwall Young Carers 
at:  kernowyoungcarers@barnardos.org.uk    
  
On another note, please can I remind parents and carers to 
ensure that they collect their children on time from After 
School Club, either by 4.30pm or 5.30pm, depending on the 
session you have booked. We have to be careful with 
adult/child ratio numbers and plan around bookings. 
 
Have a wonderful weekend, 
Mrs Fletcher 
 

Dates for your Diary 

 

Friday 17th May 

Year 2 Secret Agent Treat 

Monday 20th May 

Singing Club for KS2 production  

Monday 27- Friday 31st May 

Half Term 

Tuesday 4th June 

Y3 Trip to Wheal Martyn 

Y5 Trip to Bodmin Jail 

Wednesday 5th June 

KS1 Beach Trip 

Wednesday 12th June 

KS2 Music Workshop 

Wednesday 26th June 

Sports Day 

Thursday 27th June 

KS2 Drama Workshop 

Wednesday 10th/Thursday 11th 

July 

KS2 Production  

(more information to follow) 

Wednesday 17th July 

Leavers’ Service 

Friday 19th July 
Last day of term for the children 
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Alayah in Reception Class for making the most amazing progress with her writing and creating 
fantastic sentences. Well done, Alayah! 

Lyla in Year 1 for continued hard work in lessons – well done Lyla. 

Imogen in Year 2 has been focussing really well this week and working really hard to make all the right 
choices. We are so proud of you! 
 
Aiden in Year 3 has been amazing in swimming and shown courage, determination and perseverance. 
Well done Aiden! 
 
Isla W in Year 4 for working really hard in writing to write her own version of Willy Wonka! Isla has put 
in real effort and showed good resilience and determination to keep on writing. Mrs Hall and I are 
super proud of you!  
 
Seth in Year 5 has been a superstar working in his lessons this week – trying his hardest, listening to 
the advice offered and implementing this. His creative writing was so enjoyable to read. Well done 
Seth. 
 
The Head’s Award this week goes to all the Year 6 children for modelling all our school values and 
ethos.  They have been able to put all their learning into practice and demonstrate their skills across 
the curriculum.  Well done Year 6, we are very proud of you 😊. 

  

 

 

 

Achievement Awards 

 

GIRLS FOOTBALL - CORNWALL SMALL SCHOOLS CHAMPIONS! 
On Wednesday, our team travelled to Truro to play in the Cornwall Schools Football Final 
against Nancledra School (St Ives). Playing brilliantly as a team, after scoring an early goal we 
held on for the rest of the match to become well-deserved Cornwall Small Schools 
Champions. This concludes an excellent season in which they were also East Cornwall Large 
School Champions and came 2nd in the Cornwall Large School Finals. Well done girls - the 
school is very proud of your tremendous achievements. 
 
 



This week in school we have… 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week Year 1 have been looking at 

deciduous and evergreen trees and starting 

to learn what each term means.  They have 

been looking at equal groups in maths and 

writing their own stories.  They have been 

learning what it means to be part of a faith 

community.  They have also been miming 

beach scenes from 100 years ago. 
This week in Year 2 we have had a great 

time learning about African and on 

Wednesday we had a special visitor, 

Danielle, who talked to us about African 

culture.  We have been working really hard 

on our secret agent training and today we 

will be having our special treat – A 

SLEEPOVER AT SCHOOL!!!!! We are very 

excited and will let you know how it goes 

next week.  

This week Year 5 have been working extremely hard on 

their writing.  They have been using the book ‘Gorilla’ 

as an inspiration and been applying interesting 

sentence structures and amazing vocabulary.  In our RE 

work, we have been continuing to look at the life of 

Moses and how this story might help Christians when 

life gets tough.  Year 5 are enjoying our history unit of 

work - Crime and Punishment - and have been having 

interesting discussions around Robin Hood and what 

this shows about medieval justice. 

 

Year 6 have been utterly amazing this week.  They have completed their SATs with resilience, 

focus and positivity.  We are immensely proud of them and they should be proud of themselves.  

They rounded off the week with a relaxing Funday Friday with Mrs Fletcher and Mrs Miller. 😊 

 

This week in Reception Class we have 

been looking at The Highway Rat and 

have made biscuits to see if he would 

come and try to steal them – luckily they 

were all gone before the smell of fresh 

baking reached him.  We have also been 

looking at sharing and halving numbers 

and that this must be fair and equal. 

Reception Class have worked so hard 

this week – well done. 

This week in Year 4 we created our own 

switches in Science, using split pins and 

paper clips.  We then tested these 

within the circuit to see how effective 

they were.   

 

As part of our topic this week Year 3 have 

printed a Cornish mine stack and learnt about 

the history of the print and its links with 

Cornwall and their own lives.  They has also 

had a go at designing and baking their own 

Cornish pasties as well as developing their 

swimming skills and techniques. 
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